FERGUSON TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION
Regular Meeting
Monday ~ pter © 28, 2015
6:00 pm

1. ATTENDANCE
The Planning Commission held its first regular meeting of the month on Monday, September 28, 2015 at the
Ferguson Township Municipal Building. In attendance were:

Commission: Marc McMaster, Chairman Staff:  Ray Stolinas, Director of Planning and Zoning
Scott Harkcom Lindsay Schoch, Community Planner
Kurt Homan
Richard Killian
Lisa Strickland

Others in attendance included: Heather Bird, Recording Secretary; Rod Stahl, Stahl Sheaffer; Ron Strouse; John
Sepp, PennTerra Engineering; Michael Marx; Laura Dininni, Marie Librizzi

L. CALL TO ORDER
Mr. McMaster called the Monday, September 28, 2015 Planning Commission meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

. INTRODUCTION OF RAYMOND STOLINAS, PLANNING AND ZONING DIRECTOR

IV. CITIZENS INPUT
Ms. Laura Dininni, resident, stated the Food Center Hunger Project needs backing and the Centre County Food
System Summit will be occurring on November 20t

V. DRAFT FOOD TRUCK ORDINANCE
Mr. Stolinas stated staff has been working with Chef Michael Marx on the amendment to the zoning ordinance. The
draft ordinance was included with the Planning Commission agenda.

Ms. Schoch stated a few changes were made after a discussion with the Board of Supervisors. Those changes
included allowing the food trucks to be open until 2am rather than all night long and allow food trucks in ali of the
zoning districts regulated by time.

Ms. Strickland asked why they have to be moved off the sites daily. Ms. Schoch stated this is to avoid being a
permanent structure in a parking lot. Mr. McMaster stated this would be a way to work around a brick and mortar
restaurant permitting. Mr. Killian stated this would create an issue with parking. Mr. Marx stated that hardwiring a
trailer in a permanent spot would not be easy and his desire is to move it around not be in one place at all times to
reach several different locations.

Ms. Strickland asked about the operation of food trucks in parks or the little league field. Ms. Schoch stated that
these permissions would be through Centre Region Parks and would not be able to compete against the concession
stands. Mr. Marx stated that maybe someday a vendor would make an agreement with little league to provide the
concessions. Ms. Dininni stated at Oak Hall Regional Park there is a food truck which would like to maintain their
exclusivity.

Mr. Killian stated |  »preciated the timi  in the Commercial and Residential districts. He asked when a truck
would be permitted in the residential districts. Mr. McMaster stated this would be a food truck v r hired for an
event such as an auction.

Mr. Harkcom stated the wording in number 11, last sentence add the word “to” the best of their ability.
Mr. Homan asked if these are only allowed in commercial properties. Mr. Harkcom sftated they would be aliowed in

1. Mr. Killian is " with y
North Atherton Street. Mr. Homan asked it it's possible to add fanguage stating that in a resiaenuar neignoornooa it









